
CARRY IN – CARRY OUT 

At its regular meeting on May 8, 2017, the Board of Selectmen approved the 
recommendation of the Culture, Parks and Recreation Commission to transition 
to a “Carry In – Carry Out” policy for trash removal for town owned parks, fields 
and other properties effective July 1, 2017. 

This new policy will require park and field users to take responsibility removing 
any trash that they generate on public property.  Facilities operating food 
concessions will be exempt from this policy. 

This program has been used successfully on a trial basis in some of our smaller 
parks and is consistent with the Town’s commitment to conservation and 
sustainability.  The Town’s parks will display signage indicating the new policy.  
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